
SHAC 11-06-2023  
 
See sign in sheet for a7endance.   
 
Mee<ng called to Order by Dr. Gilbert Trevino @ 8:15 a.m..   
 

1. 1st Order of Business: 
 Preparing the 21-day menu for the district.  Students are present to give 
input as far as the district student body.   
 
Dr. Trevino gave the floor to Sonia Glass.   
 
School Breakfast program 
 
4 Components for a breakfast.  Must have three components to be 
reimbursed.    
 Share carts are available in coolers and in the refrigerators in classroom.  
Student are given second choices for those with allergies.  Tammie Shuping 
stated all students with a food allergy with documenta<on from a medical 
provider has a food allergy plan that is keep in the Nurses Office.  Staff was 
no<fied of all food allergies in August 2023 and is updated as needed.   
The banana muffins are offered with and without nuts. 
Sofia Davis (student) stated students in general does not like the breakfast 
pizza.  Mrs. MonicaSmith and Mrs. Wells confirmed that the students on the 
elementary campus do not care for the breakfast pizza as well.  Mrs. Glass 
stated she would take the breakfast pizza off the 21 day menu and replace it 
with a sausage on a s<ck.    
Mrs. Wells stated for AB Duncan students can’t peel the oranges and the 
whole apple is difficult for the younger students to eat as well. Mrs. 
Logsdon suggested possible apple sauce.  Mrs. Glass stated it has to be 
fresh fruit.  Mrs. Smith suggested possible a fruit cup for elementary 
campus.  Mrs. Rodriguez stated she could sub a cu<e for the whole orange.  
Dr. Trevino suggested the elementary classrooms receive an apple cu7er 
and change oranges to cu<es.  Mr. Crow asked if items must be of the brand 
that is stated on the 21- day menu.  Mrs. Rodriguez confirmed all items 
must be served exactly as it is wri7en on the 21- day menu.   It must be of 
the same brand, etc.  



 
 
Mrs. Monica Smith asked if school could be reimbursed for school summer 
breakfast.  Dr. Trevino and Sonia Glass stated no.  Mrs. Glass is going to call 
ESC17 and inquired about this ques<on 
 
Mrs. Glass introduced and explained the Seamless Summer Op<on or 
Summer Food Service Program.  This is offered for 30 days.  Dr. Trevino 
stated the lunch program will be moved back to the elementary campus for 
the 2024 summer.  The program is for anyone 18 years old and younger. 
 
Mrs. Glass introduced the Na<onal School Program.  Mrs. Rodriguez 
explained the components for the program.  2 entrees 2 veg./fruit, milk and 
condiments using scenario’s to explain the 4 components.  Mrs. Monica 
Smith suggested that we don’t allow the PK and KG students to go through 
the line and point to what they want.  It is taking an excessive amount of 
<me to help the students. Dr. Trevino stated we had to be very careful and 
not take away their choice for food.  He suggested looking into a more 
efficient way to allow them to choose their op<ons that would not delay 
the lunch line or hinder other students form gefng their tray.   Mrs. 
Snowden stated that it is good for students to try different foods.  Some 
students don’t know they would like a certain food simple because they had 
never tried a food.  Some students make a decision on the look of the food 
without every tas<ng the food.   Students must pick 3 items on their plate.  
Juice is offered when a student has a medical reason to not have milk.  
Water is available for students that would like to drink water.  Mrs. Monica 
Smith  requested to have the spicy chicken taken off of line 14 and replaced 
with another choice.  Due to the degree of the spicy this chicken seems to 
be.  Discussion was open to the floor for sugges<ons.  The decision way 
made to replace Spicy Chicken with  a cheeseburger.  On line 20 change to 
cheesy nachos. It was suggested by the students to not have 2 chickens for 
the 2 op<ons.  Some students on the secondary campus are skipping meals 
because they do not like chicken.  They also suggested instead of having 
two kinds of pizza for the same day to have 1 choice pizza and 2nd choice be 
something such as a corn dog.   
 
 



Dr. Trevino opened the floor to discuss Up Coming Ac<vi<es.   
Flu Shots are being given today at Central Office. 
Wellness Clinic:  Tammie Shuping rep Wellness Clinic may be cancelled due 
to lack of interest.   
Thanksgiving Meal cost is $7.00 for anyone wan<ng to come such as parents 
and family.   
Walk Across Texas Challenge.  Mrs. Snowden stated we had less staff 
involved.  Discussion was opened to how the students could challenge each 
other to walk and get more students involved.   
 
Dr. Trevino opened floor for sugges<ons for next mee<ng.  Mrs. Emery and 
Mrs. Monica Smith suggested  the next mee<ng will  be on Feb. 16, 2024 @ 
9:00 a.m.  This is a work day for the staff.   
 
Dr. Trevino adjourned the mee<ng @ 9:11 a.m.   
 


